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CIRCULAR LETTER TO ALL MEMBER COMPANIES 
 
 

Re: Potential Refunds For 2001 Private Passenger 
Automobile Rate Filing 

 
As a result of the Supreme Court opinion issued on June 25, 2004 in 
the 2001 Private Passenger Automobile Rate Filing Case, and a 
conversation with the Department of Insurance, it appears that 
companies will be required to refund portions of the escrow held 
for that change.  More specifically, that portion of the premium 
collected on each policy which exceeds the premium which would have 
resulted on each policy using the rates as ordered by the 
Commissioner, in his Order dated December 14, 2001, plus interest.  
This refund will affect policies written to become effective 
between April 1, 2002 and January 26, 2003.   
 
Please keep in mind that the Commissioner has not yet issued the 
Order for refunds however, in our conversations with the Department 
it appears (1) that the Order will be issued in mid July; (2) that 
these refunds will be required to be issued beginning October 1, 
2004 and be completed by October 22, 2004; and (3) that the 
procedures for issuing these refunds will be similar to those used 
in the last refund. 
 
In that regard, for you convenience, please find attached a copy of 
the refund procedures used in 2000 which may benefit you in 
preparing for these refunds although keep in mind these could 
change. 
 
We will notify you as soon as the Order for refunds has been 
issued. 
 
        Very truly yours, 
 
        F. Timothy Lucas 
 
        Personal Lines Manager 
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